
 
Resolution 

 
A RESOLUTION REQUESTING GOVERNOR MURPHY TO INCLUDE PUBLIC SCHOOL DISTRICT 

PERSONNEL IN THE OFFICIAL EXPERT VACCINE ALLOTMENT PANEL’S DEFINITION OF 
FRONTLINE WORKERS 

 
WHEREAS, the High Bridge Board of Education recognizes that the United States, the State of New 
Jersey and local health authorities, as well as the World Health Organization, have declared a public 
health emergency regarding the Coronavirus or COVID-19 pandemic; and 
 
WHEREAS, the federal and state authorities have put in place guidance detailing the precautionary 
measures schools must implement to stop its spread of this disease; and 
 
WHEREAS, public schools have a profound impact on millions of students, families and staff and are 
charged with the care, education, nourishment of their students and are an integral part of the health and 
safety of our communities; and 
 
WHEREAS, our district has responded to the challenges brought about by the COVID-19 pandemic, 
providing students and staff members with the technology and resources necessary to ensure the 
efficient delivery of instruction, virtually and in-person; and 
 
WHEREAS, the board has a substantial public interest in protecting the health and safety of its students, 
staff, and community and ensuring that the district can provide staff and students with a safe and effective 
educational environment that supports student achievement; and 
 
WHEREAS, the board recognizes that this health emergency made it necessary to close schools and 
reinvent the educational programs in a virtual setting and that this may have an adverse impact on 
student achievement and the emotional and social wellbeing of students; and  
 
WHEREAS, the COVID-19 Vaccination Plan published by the State of New Jersey Department of Health 
(December 15, 2020, pgs. 36-37) prioritizes the availability of vaccines to “essential workers” in Phase 1B 
of the vaccine protocol; and 
 
WHEREAS, school district staff at all levels are essential to the day-to-day operations of this district, 
responsible for the thorough and efficient education of all students and their social and emotional 
wellbeing, are critical for virtual and in-class instruction and are “essential workers;”  
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED the High Bridge Board of Education finds a substantial public 
purpose exists to request that Governor Murphy give appropriate priority in the statewide administration of 
the COVID-19 vaccine to all public school district personnel. 
 
RESOLVED, that this resolution be delivered to Governor Phil Murphy, State Senate President Stephen 
M. Sweeney, Assembly Speaker Craig Coughlin; and the 23rd Legislative District representatives in the 
state Senate and General Assembly; and be it further 
 
RESOLVED, that copies of this resolution be sent to the New Jersey School Boards 
Association. 
 


